AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING May 14, 2018

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation & Cultural Development Board held its monthly meeting on May 14 2018 at 6:30PM at Monroe Community Center.

The following members were present: Roni Tuggle, Christy Kreuziger, JoJo Allcock and Stevie Angus. Also in attendance was Sara Lu Christian

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Stevie Angus.

Stevie made a motion to approve the agenda, Christy seconded the motion. Motion carried

JoJo made a motion to approve April minutes, Stevie seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Carter Massie approached the board to discuss mountain biking trails in Amherst County. He is an avid mountain biker and is eager to have mountain bike trails constructed in the county. He is also meeting with the town to look at the options there. The Board expressed their total support in this effort. No action was taken.

The Board reviewed the senior social calendar and reports, and bingo reports. Today was the second Social for Seniors for the 2018 calendar year and held at the Madison Heights Community Center. There were roughly 208 seniors in attendance.

The Board also reviewed the community centers calendar, and theme park and night fishing license reports.

Sara Lu reminded the Board again that the Amherst County Fair day is August 16-19. "All Hands on Deck" for this event! In addition, the second annual Amherst County Batteau Day is scheduled for Saturday, June 9th, at Riveredge Park.

The Board deferred discussion on the permitting issue regarding tournaments on the county lakes until John Mann is available to discuss the topic.

There was more discussion on a Virginia is for Lovers "LOVE" sign at Riveredge Park. The Board members are to bring some ideas for design to the next meeting.

Sara Lu reported that the picnic tables at all of the county lakes have been repaired. The work was done by the Sheriff Department's work crew. They also replaced the roof on the bathroom at Thrashers Lake.

ACPRCD Board minutes; 05/14/18; page 2

Sara Lu reported that she will be requesting funding to replace the playgrounds at Thrashers, Stonehouse and Coolwell Park from the Board of Supervisors.

The next meeting of the ACPRCD Board will take place on Monday, June 18th, at 6:30PM at Monroe Community Center.

There being no further business, John made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Stevie seconded the motion. Motion carried.

6/18/2018

Date

Chairman

Secretary